GREAT BASIN COLLEGE
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes
October 5, 2018
11:00 a.m.

Meeting by Interactive System
Battle Mountain — GBC BM 1
Elko — Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122
Ely - GBC 118
Pahrump - GBC PVC 124
Winnemucca — GBC 115

President Linville called meeting to order at 11:07 a.m. Moved to roll call.

1s ROLL CALL

SGA Scceretary Johnson commenced with roll call.

Executive Board

Present Rebecca Linville, President
Present Bonnie Griftith, Vice President
Present Brooke Johnson, Secretary
Present Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate
Battle Mountain Senator
Vacant
Elko Senators
Present Amanda Page
Present Maribel Vera
Ely Senators
Vacant
Pahrump Senators
Present Adam Huckeby
Winnemucca Senators
Vacant

Members of the Public Present:

SGA Advisor- Pat Anderson, GEAR UP Ambassador-Alex Porter. Retention Coordinator-
Cassandra Stahlke, Angelica Ruiz. Antonia Marler, Rose Yager, Tommy Miller,
Administrative Assistant- Heather Hill, Cole Evers. Wright Catches.
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PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION
None.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Page motioned to approve the agenda for October 5. 2018. Senator Huckeby seconded.
DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve the minutes for the GBC SGA meeting held on September 21.
2018. Senator Huckeby seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

Seeretary Johnson motioned to approve the minutes for the GBC SGA meeting held on September
78.2018. Vice President Griffith seconded. Senator Page abstained. Motion Passed.

Senator Page motioned to approve the minutes for the second GBC SGA meeting held on
September 28, 2018, Secretary Johnson seconded. Senator Vera abstained. Motion Passed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

President Linville reported that the SGA Retreat will be on October 19. 2018 at 8:30 a.m. and end at
3:30 p.m. She also stated that due to the confusion of when agenda requests are due, they now are due
on Fridays at 5:00 p.m. with no exceptions. The new forms state when the agendas are due. President
Linville has also finished the Constitution and Bylaws. She also stated that she will not be traveling as
much due to doctor appointments and bad weather.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

Vice President Griffith reported that she has been planning some events for the Ely Campus.
TREASURY REPORT INFORMATION
President Linville had nothing new to report.

Student Advocate Mendez reported that a student complained that the pool table was not working. so she
took a look at it with the help of Mike McGhee. She put an out of order sign on it and will be refunding
the student’s dollar. Also. reported that there was a $5.50 in the table.

STUDENT ADVOCATE’S REPORT INFORMATION

Student Advocate Mendez reported that she has been busy working on different things. She got the
results from Associate Vice President of Distance Education, Lisa Frazier about the elections that she
will announce later on. The farwell party for Lisa Frazier was on October 4. 2018 was a pancake feed.
Student Advocate Mendez also reported that the Senator Directors meet October 4-5. 2018 to do the class
schedule for next semester. The new Vice President for Student Affairs starts Monday. October 8, 2018.
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SENATOR REPORTS INFORMATION

Battle Mountain- President Linville and Secretary Johnson made little treat bags to give to the students
to remind them to vote in the SGA elections.

[Flko- The Ilko Senators reported that they are getting ready for the Corn Hole event that takes place in
two weeks.

Elyv- Vice President Griffith reported that she is planning for Halloween.

Pahrump- Senator Huckeby reported that the Iee Cream Social and BBQ was delayed due to a
humming bird that flew into the building. but 24 students still showed up to the event and it was
successful.

Winnemucca- They handed out treat bags to students to remind them about the SGA elections.

ATHLETIC TASK FORCE SURVEY RESULTS INFORMATION

Pat Anderson thanked everyone that got the students involved with voting on the athletic survey.
On question #1 72% of student voted yes and 22% voted no. question #2 91% of students voted
ves and got several pages of sports the students would like to see come to GBC. On question #4
61% of students voted yes but on question #3 51% voted no, and 48% voted yes willing to pay a
fee between 2-4 dollars to support these sports. Board of Regents Athletic Sub-Committee will
meet on November 16. 2018 and President Helens and Instructor Kevin Seipp whom is the head
of the Athletic Task Force will be going to the meeting. They will also be attending the Board of
Regents meeting at the end of November for the presentation.

LOGO AND BIGHORN DESIGN CONTEST INFORMATION

Pat Anderson informed that there is a Bighorn Team logo design contest that will take place. All
entries need to be in black and white and a participant can turn in up to two entries. The designs
need to be turned in by December 3, 2018 and can be given to Administrative Assistant, Sheree
Beard thru email. mail or give it to her in person. The winner will receive a $500.00 Visa gift
card. She would like to see SGA would help with judging the entries.

ALL SITES- FOOD/NEEDED ITEM DRIVES INFORMATION

Senator Page motioned to approve President Linville's request for a cap of $150.00 for supplies
for non-perishable food and needed item drives to be held in November at the Elko Campus.
Battle Mountain Center. Ely Center. Pahrump Center. and Winnemueca Center. Vice President
Griffith seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

BATTLE MOUNTAIN- BIGHORN PANTRY INFORMATION

Secretary Johnson motioned to approve President Linville™s request for a cap of $130.00 to
purchase non-perishable meal items for the Bighorn Pantry at the Battle Mountain Center.
Senator Hucheby seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

BATTLE MOUNTAIN- HALLOWEEN WEEK INFORMATION

Senator Vera motioned to approve President Linville’s request for a cap of $300.00 to purchase
supplies and prizes and a cap of $200.00 for snacks and refreshments for Halloween Week to take
place at the Battle Mountain Center October 29- November 1. 2018. Vice President Griffith

fad
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seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

15. PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION

President Linville- Reminded everyone that the agenda requests for next week are due at 5:00 p.m. and
the SGA training retreat is October 19. 2018 from 8:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m.

Student Advocate Mendez- Announced that with the new system in place through WebCampus there was
4 new record for students that voted in the election. The total number of students that voted was 1,095.
She announced the results of the election: Maribel Vera was re-clected Elko Senator, Wright Catches was
clected Flko Senator, Marbella Dias was elected Battle Mountain Senator. Antonia Marler was elected
Winnemucea Senator, and Robin Rose Yager was elected Pahrump Senator.

Meeting is adjourned at 12:02 p.m. 7
SGA President: W
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